
 

Ki a tau te rangimarie kia koutou. 
Peace be with you. 

 

Pope Francis has appointed Fr Mosese Tui SDB as the new Archbishop of 
Samoa.  Fr  Mosese, a Salesian priest, has been St Paul’s Parish priest 

since March 2018.  He is much loved by the people of the parish and St 
Paul’s School. 

 
While it is a sad day for our parish, I 

know that Fr Mosese will bring the joy 
of the Gospel to his new diocese as  
well as his gift for unifying people in 

their love and service of God. 
 

Please pray for Archbishop-Elect  
Mosese as he prepares for his  

departure for Samoa and his episcopal 
ordination on Thursday 22 August.  

I can do all things in Christ because he gives me strength. 
Paul’s Letter to Philippians 4:13 

Love Aroha, Learn Ako, Serve    Mahi Our Vision 

St Paul’s School Massey provides quality 

education for children in a Catholic  

community committed to Gospel Values.  

Our Mission Statement 
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Hello, Kia Ora, Tālofa lava, Mālō ē lelei, Annyong (Korean), Namaste, Privet, Ni Hao, Hola (Spanish),   
Kamusta (Filipino), Bula vinaka (Fijian), Muraho (Rwandan), Apa kabar (Indonesian), Hallo (Dutch),  

Fakaalofa lahi atu (Niuean), Kia Orana (Cook Island), Minggalaba (Myanmar), Akwaaba (Ghanian) 

 
 

 
 

Kia ora koutou e te Whānau o Hāto Paora, 
 

Congratulaitons to all our students who received 
the Sacrament of Confirmation on Sunday.  This 
shows a commitment to the Catholic Faith and an 
important step on your faith journey. 
 

Today I joined Year 3 as they learnt more about 
the skills of gymnastics.  They were developing 
their core strength to do hand stands, cartwheels, 
spring, balance on the beam, forward rolls and 
backwards rolls and land safely.  They all tried 
hard.  It was a joy to be part of this learning. 

17 June 125 Reading Nights 

19 June Pasifika Talanoa 7pm 

25 June Year 5/6 Basketball Tournament 

27 June Feast of St Paul celebrated today 

with a Mass @9.15am 

Junior (Y1 and Y2) Disco at 

lunchtime 

Disco (Y3 to Y6) 6.30-8.00pm 

28 June Matariki Holiday 

30 June School Mass at St Paul’s Church, 

162 Waimumu Rd, Massey at 

10.30am 

3 July Student Led Conferences - 
early school finish at 
12.30pm 

5 July Room 15 Liturgy 

Last day of Term Two 

22 July First day of Term Three 

17 Dec Last day of school 

Mary Zellman continued… 
 
 

 

Important Notification: 
Student Led Conferences 

Wednesday 3 July 
School will finish early at 12.30pm 

 
All children must be picked up at 

12.30pm.  The students who usually 
attend After School Care may go straight 
to the hall, the rest of the children must 

be picked up, except for the children 
who are seeing their teachers between 

1.00pm and 1.45pm. 
 

Everyone has been informed via email 
directing them to use the school app to 

make a booking.  If you are having 
problems with the app come to the 

office and we will help you. 
 

Your child will talk to you about their 
learning and their goals for the rest of 

the year.  They are proud of their 
achievements and will really enjoy 

sharing their learning with their family. 
 

Please make time to attend the Student 
Led Conference. 

 

 

Ngā mihi nui kia koutou katoa, 
 

Mary Zellman 
(Principal) 
  



 

 
 

If your child has read every night 
then they should be on 125  
Reading Nights as at the 17th June and 
should have received their 25, 50, 75 and 
100 Reading Nights Certificate. 
 

50 Nights:  Morgan Loninia, Brooklyn Mtakwa. 
75 Nights:   Morgan Loninia, Immanuel Calumpang, 
Matthew Painuthara, William Suniula, Tino Polianski-
Stewart, Mielle Alinsugay, Keelyn Delaney. 
100 Nights:  Ebony Hauraki, Semisi Nasau, Aroha 
Augustin, Immanuel Calumpang, Ruth Rodahl, 
Matthew Painuthara, Rosi Williams, Jaanvi Narayan, 
Mason Kim, Avidan Santo, Shenelle Pal, Mielle 
Alinsugay, Cooper Laureano. 
125 Nights:  Ira Jimenez, Sarode Baraniko, Coreen 
Encarnado, Felix Vo, Pietro Rosa, Yanexa Quezon. 

 

 

 

 
Reminder for  
parents to walk 
their children 
across the crossing.  
We cannot send  
children into the  
carpark  
unassisted. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

West Wave Pools in Henderson have kindly 

phoned us to say that they have a St Paul’s 

size 10, polar fleece in their “pick up  

basket”.   

If it belongs to you, please go and get it. 

 

 
Room 2—Achilles Wineera, Adalynn 
Miranda. 
Room 3—Aiven Jose, Rhosynmaria 
Sebastian. 
Room 4—Miles Hill, Zia April. 
Room 5—Savannah Moitra, Siwoo Kim 
Room 6—Joshua Theethay, Mila Arama-Schwalger, 
Hayley Salazar. 
Room 7—Elizabeth Lee, Malakai Nengomasha. 
Room 10—Miu Do, Lochlan Carr. 
Room 11—Katelyn Paul, Ray Orbeso. 
Room 12—Anthony Balbir-Kok, Vaiana Tiumalu. 
Room 14—Luke Sana, Mickey Jones. 
Pukeko-Room 16—Lila Vaikeli, Matthew Painuthara, 
Tyler De Vries, Matthew Magnampo. 
Pukeko-Room 18—Ashton Bos, Mona Jnr Lo Tam, 
Semisi Nasau, Mary Suan Te. 
Kereru-Room 19—Samantha-Grace Menzies, Patrick 
Tan. 
Kereru-Room 20—Lael Yoo, Denis Tekoronga. 
Kereru-Room 21—Ethan Zarzoso, Neihana Scott. 

 



 
 

Open:  Friday only 

8.00 - 9.00am 

Cash/Eftpos 
 

Please note that the uniform shop price  

reflects the latest costs from our supplier,  

embroidery and shipping. 
 

Year 5 and 6 students  
must wear the school PE shirt ($16.00) 

for Physical Education lessons. 

Congratulations Father Mosese 
 

Mary Zellman,  Principal 

 
 
 

Term 1 Fees and Stationery  
are overdue and must be paid now. 

 

Term 2 Fees are due at the end of this Term. 
 

Term Fees: $144.00 per term  
(including $15 Special Character Contribution) 

$576.00 per year 
 

Stationery: 
Yr 1: $75.00, Yr 2: $85.00 

Yr 3—Y6 : $95.00 
 

We encourage parents/caregivers to do weekly/  
fortnightly automatic payments to spread the cost 

throughout the year.  

Please contact Mrs Leony if you have any  
enquiries. 

Email:  leonyl@stpaulsprimary.school.nz 
Phone:  832 7200  (9am-3pm) 

Thank you. 

 
Please bring spare clothes for your child 

in his/her bag  
(including underwear).  

It does not have to be school uniform. 

Sports Results: 
 

St Paul’s Aces 24: 14 lost  
POD: Grace Theethay 
St Paul’s Hoop Heroes WON  
16-18 POD: Jianna Wainiqolo 
St Paul’s Magic WON 4-0 POD:  Elizabeth Lee  
St Paul's Swift WON 13-1 POD: Rose Bao 
St Paul’s Stars WON 10-0 POD: Bethany Bergin 
St Paul’s Little Legends WON 14-12 This was a great last 
game prior to the semi-finals. 
St Paul’s Firebirds lost 0-6 POD: Aroha Augustin 
St Pauls Disciples WON 24-7 POD: Matthew Magnampo 

ST DOMINIC’S AND LISTON 
ARE ASKING FOR HELP! 

They URGENTLY need 12 more 
homestay families for Term 3. 

Homestay Hosts Needed! 

St Dominic’s Catholic College and 
Liston College are urgently looking 

for warm, caring and kind homestay 
families to host a group of students 

from China from the 28th July to the 
5th August (just one week).   

You can host one, two or three  
students in your home. Homestay 

board is paid for all students.  
 

If you have a spare room, enjoy 
hosting students or have a daughter 
or son interested in learning about 

another culture, please contact  
Tanya Corrigan on 027 500 2799 or  

email:  tcorrigan@stdoms.ac.nz. 

mailto:tcorrigan@stdoms.ac.nz

